 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Mon., Aug. 17, 2020
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, Aug. 17, 2020 at the Salem Area Historical Museum. Chairman Luke Purcell called the meeting to order at 5:04 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Betty Purcell, Frank Brinkerhoff, Don Mills, Megan Holler, Sentinel Reporter Judith Joy, guest speaker Wyatt Colclasure, WJBD reporter Jordan Smith and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Megan Holler asked that the minutes be revised to specify that Salem Chamber of Commerce might be willing to help with promoting the museum. Diane Eller made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction. Don Mills seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

No Change
CORRESPONDENCE

None

BUSINESS
a. Museum Building Updates: Chairman Luke Purcell reported that he met with Rick Rollinson and ordered carpet with should be in in two weeks. Also, Rick will donate the paint and materials needed to paint of the existing paneling. Luke along with friends and his brother have volunteered to do the painting.
There are still shelves and displays that need moved and the carpet needs pulled up. He hopes, in about 3 weeks, displays can start being made and items moved in.
b. Guest Speaker Wyatt Colclasure: Mr. Colclasure spoke to the commission about the Smithsonian traveling exhibit “Voices & Votes”. Kim Keller with the Bryan Bennett Library wrote a grant proposal to have the exhibit displayed at the library was chosen. It will be there for 6 weeks beginning Sept. 11, 2021. The genealogy group will be putting together a companion exhibit called “Democracy & Action”. This exhibit will showcase things such as policies William Jennings Bryan was involved with; the time it took to establish the American Legion; etc. Mr. Colclasure stated they would like to include artifacts from the Historical Commission and would also like to have volunteers. He feels the exhibit will not only have an economic impact on the community but also the museum.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Frank Brinkerhoff reported that Delores Ford Mobley has scanned all of the post cards from Marion County to digital copies and will hopefully get all of the photos and slides done as well.
Luke Purcell will speak with City Manager Rex Barbee about security at the museum. He will also contact someone at the theatre about storing some items there while the floors are being laid.

Frank Brinkerhoff and Diane Eller have been working with Jim Koehler on the cemetery tour.
ADJOURNMENT 

Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:47 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
